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June 28,2010 

Ms. Renee Jenkins 
Administration/Docketing 
Ohio Power Siting Board 
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PUCO 
Via Hand Delivery 

th 180 East Broad Street, 1 T Floor 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 

Re: Heartland Wind Energy LLC, 
Case No. 09-1066-EL-BGN 

Dear Ms. Jenkins: 

Attached is a response from Stoneco Inc/The Shelly Company ("Stoneco") 
with respect to ^ e non-operation of the quarry during November through 
March. Heartland Wind Energy LLC is submitting this e-mail message 
because turbine No. 48 is located near Stoneco, and the Ohio Power Siting 
Board Staff expressed concerns about ice throw affecting Stoneco. 

As you can see from the attached response, Stoneco is not operating during 
the months that ice throw would be an issue. 

If you have any questions, please call me at the number listed above. 

Sincerely, 

Sally W. Bloomfield 

Attachment 

Cc: Jim O'Dell (w/Attachment) 
Andrew Conway (w/Attachment) . 
Parties of Record (w/Attachment) 

http://www.txicker.com


From: Mathew, Dale (Shelly) <dmathew@shellyco.com> 
To: Litchfield, Dan; Miceli, Jeremy 
Cc: Kerr Tom (Shelly) <tkerr@shellyco.com>; Bader, Marc (Shelly) <MBader@shellyco.com> 
Sent: Thu Jun 24 15:06:20 2010 
Subject: Blue Creek Wind (Turbine 48) 

Dan, 

Stoneco, Inc's Scott quarry is located at 2364 Richie Road, Convoy, Ohio. The quarry typically 
operates from approximately April through October as weather permits. The management of 
Stoneco, Inc. has been informed about the possibility of Ice throw issues as a result of the wind 
farm project. We do not think that the presence of turbine 48, as it is currently proposed, will 
pose a safety risk to our employees, contractors, vendors, or customers. The management of 
Stoneco, Inc. supports the wind farm project and does not object to its development. 

Regards, 

V a k IV. Matfiew 
Sales Rep. /Western Region 

Stoneco Inc. / The Shelly Company 
Phone 419-303-5431 

Fax 419-622-3105 
clmathew@shellyco.com 
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